Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2003
Officers:  
President – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS
Vice President –Julian Walker
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Art Gowan
Chaplain – Rev. Walser H. Allen
Registrar – Manly Davis
Historian – Dick Eisenman
Parliamentarian – Scott Aiken
Trustee (Property) –
Board Member at Large –
Board Member at Large – 
Significant Accomplishments:
· Published quarterly newsletter – The Port City Crier
· 21 Feb – Dinner meeting at Madeline Suite, UNCW

· NCSSAR President, Randy Steele attended

· Presented chapter Eagle Scout Award to William G. Wine, Jr.

· Guest Speaker, Carroll R. Jones, presented “Hawaii goes to war, Aftermath of Pearl Harbor”

· 22 Feb – Battle of Moore’s Creek commemoration – Manned table at Patriot’s Hall after the celebration to recruit new members

· 19 Apr – Business meeting at Chris’ Restaurant

· 17 May – Dinner meeting at Madeline Suite, UNCW; guest speaker, Vesta Burroughs, presented “The mechanics and resources of SAR lineage”

· 12 Jul – picnic at Hugh McRae park; compatriot Lt Col Scott Aiken, USMC was a surprise participant.  He had recently returned from overseas.

· 23 Aug – Business meeting at the Antiqueplace in Burgaw, attempted to gather members from that village in our area

· 18 Oct – Flag Retirement Ceremony at USS North Carolina

· 18 Oct – Dinner Meeting

· Nominating committee presented a slate of officers

· Compatriot Joe Lutskus presented “The Huguenot Contribution to America

· 15 Nov – Business meeting at Chris’ Restaurant; voted to increase chapter dues from $10 to $18 per year
New Members -2003
John W. Perkinson
In Memorial:  None

Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Editor of “The Old North State” the NCSSAR newsletter.  
There were 37 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
